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HIS report - Forth Valley Royal Hospital     
The report recognises the extreme pressures being experienced across the hospital at the time of the visit due to increased patient numbers, delayed discharges and high levels of staff absence. 
Following the visit at the end of September 2022, action was quickly taken to address many of the issues highlighted by the inspectors, and we welcomed the opportunity to work with HIS to improve the experience of local patients and staff. Care and comfort rounds have been introduced for patients waiting in our Emergency Department and Assessment Units and new triage arrangements have also been put in place to help reduce overcrowding.

Efforts continue to reduce the use of additional contingency beds which have had to be put in place to manage increased admissions. However, in the meantime, action has been taken to strengthen the monitoring arrangements for patients being cared for in these areas and help improve their privacy.  
Over the last few months, there has been significant investment in additional clinical staffing and support, including during the overnight period, and new procedures have been introduced to quickly identify and respond to any quality or safety issues across the site. Dedicated support has also been put in place to capture and respond to feedback from local patients and staff. 
Cathie Cowan, Chief Executive, NHS Forth Valley, said: “I would like to apologise to those patients whose care and treatment fell below the high standards we aim to provide. The report highlights a number of serious issues and immediate action was taken following the visit to quickly respond to the concerns raised by the inspectors. 
“We recognise that there is still more work to do, and we are committed to fully addressing all of the report recommendations and working with the Assurance Board set up by the Scottish Government to drive forward the changes and improvements required across the organisation.
“Local staff continue to deliver high standards of clinical care and treatment in very challenging circumstances, and I want to thank them for their hard work and commitment.” 

